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The Standard Article

No gain without pain in Kowloon
We talk about striking a balance between the desire to preserve built heritage and the need for economic and social development. In practice, a balance is sometimes very difficult - or even impossible - to achieve. You have to sacrifice one thing in order to have something else.
Take a planned extension at St Andrew's Church in Kowloon. As you will know if you have walked past it, the 105-year-old church is situated on a small hillside overlooking Nathan Road. There is a wall along the sidewalk where the hillside was cut away to make way for the road. Behind the wall is the soil and rock beneath the church and its surrounding area.
The church wants to expand its activities, and it would particularly like an auditorium, along with some youth and other facilities.
If the church builds above ground, there will almost certainly be complaints. But what about building under the ground?
That is what the church wants to do. If it raises the funds, it wants to build a two-story center beneath the area between the church and the wall. As well as creating new space without being visible above ground, it would have a street-level entrance where the wall currently is on Nathan Road.
However, the wall is the last original bit of Nathan Road. Should it be sacrificed? What if the only alternative is adding a modern structure above ground in a small but pleasant historic site?
Maybe some sort of balance will be possible, but at the moment it looks like a difficult trade-off.
